October 23 [987

£

The Very Rev. Fr. Paren Avedikian, Pastor
St. John Armenian Church

22001 Northwestern Highway

Southfield, Michigan #8075

Dear Fr. Paren:

Thank you for your letter of October 9, regarding the
arrangements you have made for worship services at Ann
Arbor on a once a month basis.

We appreciate your thoughtfulness in keeping us
apprised of developments. Your efforts to establish a
community life and meet the spiritual requirements of the

people living in and around Ann Arbor are most commendable.

May the Lord bless and guide you and the members of
your parish council.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian
Primate



